Spanish Immersion “Casita Alegre”

February 21, 2015


Dear Madam Chair and Members of the Education and Innovation Policy Committee: 

My name is Angie Cavier; I live in Young America and run a Spanish Immersion Home Daycare in my home.
I’m genuinely against the HF46 bill and I am asking you to please oppose/kill the bill in committee and not include it in the Omnibus bill. 
My reasons to the above petition are:

1) The children under my care are offered a play-based learning environment that includes dress-up clothes, dramatic play props, blocks, toys, art materials, music, books, and writing materials in both Spanish and English. When the children play with all these things it allows for an open-ended play which unlocks an unlimited creative expression of ideas that are key to a child’s understanding of how the real world works! 
Play-based learning is something that a school will not offer to these children.
2) Family home-based daycares offer a home-like environment to these children whose parents are working (away from the child) up to 10 hours/day, 5 days/week! The relationship between parent and provider is not only a business relationship but becomes a family relationship. Both parent and provider team together to raise the child.
Our children need more of the closeness, home-like feeling, one-on-one attention and nurturing that only a home-based daycare provides.

3) This bill will directly affect the bottom line of my home-based business as not having preschoolers in my program means losing 50% of my income. I will be forced to raise my fees for the categories of newborn to 3 years old in order to keep my daycare doors open. This will also affect families who are seeking care because some are hardly making it as is. I cannot imagine having to raise my fees when their income is not being raised along with this change.
4) I often have to face the fact that there is not much help/support out there for small business owners and now seeing this bill trying to pass I find it outrageous because I feel that family home based daycares are an invisible part of the economy of this country.

Because of people like me, so many parents go to work every day without worrying they will be called by school or child center to pick up their child because she is crying too much or has a runny nose! Since we are parents ourselves, we have a better understanding of these issues when they arise and are more likely or open to take care of it until parents come to pick up the children. We don’t get paid as much as a teacher or daycare center but yet we get the job done with the additional benefit that our ratios are not dictated based on money or what is more efficient or best to the business. Instead our ratios are based on the children’s needs, nurturing and one on one attention. 
Best Regards,

Angela Cavier 

